HATHERSAGE MEMORIALHALL

Minutes of meeting held on Monday 8th September 2014

1. PRESENT
    Bob Musgrave, Graham Markham, Hilary Bull, Simon Bull, Brian Wilson, Andrew                Simpson, Bridget Hanley, Jean Hodgkinson, Zac Nicholson, David Palmer, Amanda Foster.

  2.  APOLOGIES
Tim Pritt, Liz Webb, Marion Codd
3. PROPOSAL TO ELECT JEAN HODGKINSON
Bob proposed and Graham seconded that Jean join and chair the committee. The vote in favour was unanimous.

     4.   MINUTES
Corrections to the minutes

· The heating is set by Phil Humphreys and NOT Paul Copley.

· Item 10 should read 'Temporary baffles have not proved useful'.

· Andrew was NOT present.

Following these amendments, the minutes were approved and signed.
5. MATTERS ARISING
· Amanda will inform groups of the need for insurance. Hilary will forward contact details of user groups.                                          Amanda/Hilary
· Brian has explored the cost of a microwave and it was decided to buy a mid- range for around £70-£100. Amanda will apply to the Jumblies for a donation. 
Amanda
· Phil McCormack may be co-opted for a future role.  
6. MAINTENANCE – rolling programme
· The memorial stone is ready, but not yet fitted. Brian will pursue.             Brian
· There are still concerns about the catches on the porch door. Brian and Andrew agreed to investigate.                                                                   Brian/Andrew 

· Brian has fitted 2 new smoke alarms and done some weeding as well as cleaning the black marks from the end wall.

· 3 new light tubes have been fitted and a round light is needed for the porch.

                                                                                                                                  Brian
· After discussion, it was decided that a full set of stage curtains was required and Zac will check with the Players as the costs are to be shared.              Zac
· Bob has cut back the ivy and the trees need to be cut back where they intrude. Bob/Brian
· The Main Hall painting has been completed to a high standard. The invoice was £4,296 + VAT. Curtains have been vacuumed and light fittings washed. 

· There has been no response from DCC about the broken light fitting. Graham has contact details which he will forward to Amanda.            Graham/Amanda
7. MAJOR NEW PROJECTS
      The chair storage area may need to be decorated as there are marks on the wall.     Brian will ask for a quote.                                                                               Brian
8. BOOKINGS REPORT
The bookings report was circulated. Hilary thanked Marion for her help. Phil will be unable to set the heating for a few weeks, so a back up is required as it needs setting each Sunday. Jean and Amanda thought that a neighbour may help,so they will ask him (Steve).        Amanda/Jean
Amanda's name and contact details will be added to the notice board.

Hilary agreed to let Amy know of any late bookings.                                    Hilary
9. TREASURER'S REPORT

Graham reported reserves of over £31,544 and a balance in the current account of £4,333.

Booking rates - the new pricing plan was circulated and is to be implemented in January 2015.

Graham agreed to pursue the memorial stone grant.                                       Graham
10.   TENs

One has been booked for November 3rd this year and two have been booked for 2015.

11.    HIRERS' CONCERNS
There were no concerns reported

12.    HOUSEKEEPING
Everything is in order. Jean will re-familiarise herself with the systems now in place.

13.    HIRING AGREEMENT
The cancellation clause slip has been inserted into existing hiring agreements.

14.    CONTACTS UPDATE
The list was circulated so that details could be updated. Amanda will check with user groups and circulate the up-dated information.                                            Amanda
15.    CORRESPONDENCE
A Parish Council Review was received, but the closing date for consultation was in August.

ACRE had circulated information about a buildings loan scheme for Village Halls.

The Rural Matters bulletin from Rural Action Derbyshire included a bank fraud warning.
16. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was a discussion about non attendance at meetings. On checking the constitution, it was found that 4 consecutive absences was viewed as a resignation, even if apologies were received.

Bob reported that each year he had applied for £1,000 from the Elsie Lawrence Trust and would do so again this year.

There was recognition of the enormous amount of maintenance work that is carried out   and a discussion took place about the need for a caretaker to be employed.

There was discussion about user group members of the committee and whether they had a clear role. It was decided to check the constitution before making any recommendations.                                                                                         Jean
17. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be on Monday 3rd November 7.30 pm

